 Little Snoring Parish Council Chairman’s Report Ending April 2016
This year, I thought it would be interesting for residents to read how we, as a Parish Council, handle anything that arises of a contentious nature in the village.  I am including an example of this below.

This year the PC received a higher number of planning applications than usual.  The majority were supported by the PC as they were seen to be practical and sensible in design, and they were compatible with the village. Out of all these applications there was one that contained a proposal to develop part of the grounds of Green Farm House.  The PC had no objections to the general principle of building on this land however, contained within the plan was a proposal to create an exit/egress route onto Thursford Road.  We considered this to be extremely hazardous to all uses of Thursford Road, especially children en route to school.   In order to ensure that a logical and constructive argument could be developed, a detailed analysis was carried out, and it was proved that a safer alternative option could be provided for the exit/egress directly onto The Street.

The summary of the objections and alternatives were presented by myself to the full Planning Committee for discussion and possible decision.  In addition to the PC objection, a resident also presented a detailed and constructive objection, it was also noted that fifteen letters of objection were recorded (one containing a number of signatures).  Despite all of these well considered objections to this application, it was voted through. The PC was disappointed that it did not receive any support from the District Councillor, or that a site visit was not considered by the Committee despite the concern expressed by many people.

The PC has continued to maintain a prudent approach to the control of its finances.  One of the largest annual expenditures is the financing of the provision and maintenance of the dog bins within the village. We believe this is a worthwhile investment as we see it as a preventive measure against dog excrement fouling the village.  The PC is conscious of the need to maintain a small contingency fund to allow for maintenance items arising due to the removal of financial support from the relevant authorities.  We do, however, strive to utilize fully the services of the Highway Rangers throughout the village. 
One of the PCs initiatives for the coming year will be the introduction of a mobile speed check system for the village.  The system will be maintained by volunteers from the village and we are sure it will go a long way to reducing the level of speeding.  The past year saw the commissioning of the defibrillator, which is excellent contingency to have for emergencies, but we hope it will not need to be activated too frequently!    
Once again, a special thank you to our Parish Clerk, Joanna, who works tirelessly in ensuring the work of the Parish Council is carried out in an efficient and professional manner.  Joanna also carries out numerous voluntary activities on behalf of the village.  Ian and Pat Riches also deserve our thanks for overseeing the Playing Field, Community Room and also their participation in the Good Neighbourhood Scheme along with other caring volunteers.  
